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Good a&ernoon:
 
We wish to provide an update on the charges that were filed at the Provincial Offences Court in December
2023 pertaining to the heritage home at 51 Napier in Kleinburg. A&er reviewing and preparing the file, we
submiIed the charges to be formally laid electronically and in normal course with court administraLon.
However, due to staffing shortage and holiday closures, we have been informed that the file was
inadvertently missed by court staff and was not processed by the limitaLon period set out in the Provincial
Offences	Act, which is 6 months from the date of offence, being January 12, 2024.
 
This maIer was escalated to management both internally and at the Region for further invesLgaLon.
Unfortunately, a&er much dialogue and further legal research, the legislaLon is quite restricLve on limitaLon
periods, and it appears we are unable to bring these charges forward before the Court. We understand that
much Lme and effort went into the invesLgaLon of this file, and more importantly that the destrucLon of this
property is impacVul to the community and the preservaLon of heritage properLes in our City.
 
At this stage, we encourage staff to conLnue working with the property owner and their representaLves on
the heritage applicaLon process and ensure that any requirements are met. Going forward, we are working
on ways to avoid these situaLons from happening again and are looping in the Region on these discussions as
well. Again, we sympathize with what we’re sure is a disappoinLng result.
 
If you have any quesLons, I’m happy to help.
 
 
Stephanie D. Arias, P1
Paralegal
905-832-2281, ext. 8498 | 647-527-3849
Stephanie.Arias@vaughan.ca
 
City of Vaughan l Legal Services 
2141 Major Mackenzie Dr., Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1
vaughan.ca

This e-mail (including any attachments) contains confidential information and may be exempt from
disclosure under the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection and Privacy Act. If you have received
this e-mail in error, please notify sender and delete it without making a copy; any use, disclosure or distribution
thereof is prohibited. Thank you.
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